
This half term’s virtues are:  Friday 25.10.19 

Grateful  and 

Newsletter 

Generous  

Yesterday our Year 1 children performed 

their class assembly, based on their term 

topic ‘Get Out of My Swamp!’.   

The performance looked at traditional 

tales such as, Beauty & the Beast, Little 

Red Riding Hood and The Three Little Pigs, 

with the children putting together their 

own version.   

The children sang their hearts out and it 

was heart warming to see them end the 

performance with a beautiful dance from 

the tale of Beauty & the Beast.  

Parents and carers were left beaming and 

we were all extremely proud of them.   

Well done Year 1.  



Attendance 

Our school strives for 100% attendance. This week the class with the highest 

attendance was Year 1 with 98.3 % 

Well done! 

  Ready to learn Award 

Congratulations, our most punctual class this week was Nursery and Year 6.   

Congratulations to Jenson-Jay N in  

Nursery,   

and Jamie T 

in  

Year 5.   

we’re all really proud of you. 

This week’s virtues awards were given to  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

For being grateful and generous.  

Esmae-Dolly H-P NN 

Archie W Reception 

Marley P Year 1 

Danyal T Year 2 

Jamie K Year 3 

Billy D Year 4 

McKenzie G Year 5  

Chloe McG Year 6  

  Birthdays    

Happy birthday this week to: Joseph D, Chloe McG, Peyton B and 

Lacey-Rai N.  

We also wish a happy birthday to those children who celebrate their 

birthdays during half term:  

Dylan R, Liam O’K and Owen H.   



Dates for your Diary  
          

 

 

 

Monday 4th November  

All day - Inset Day (school closed to children) 

Tuesday 5th November  

8.55am - Children return to school  

9.30-12.00 - Cycling for Fun (Y3 & Y4) 

Tuesday 19th November 

11.00am - Nursery Workshop 

Monday 2nd December  

All day - Early Years’ visit to Hatton Adventure Park 

Monday 16th December  

All day - Year 1 visit to Drayton Manor  

Thursday 19th December  

All day - Year 2 visit to Birmingham Old Rep Theatre 

Friday 20th December  

2.00pm - Break up for Christmas holiday 

Monday 6th January  

All day - Inset day (school closed to children)  

Tuesday 7th January  

8.55am - Children return to school  

Friday 14th February  

2.00pm - Break up for half term 

Monday 24th February  

8.55am - children return to school  

 

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/  

Thinkuknow is the education programme from NCA-CEOP, a UK organisation which protects children 

both online and offline. Click on the below link for further information and advice.  

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/


Year 5 were pond dipping yesterday at Hams Hall. 
They also had time to study features of the River 
Tame. They had a great time despite the rain! 

 

This week’s Sports Star of the Week is Olivia A in Year 4 for always being a superstar! 

You will receive your child's first Behaviour Grade letter of the year today. Please take time to celebrate the 
things that they are doing well but also encourage them to set their own targets for the next half term. Ask 
what else do they need to do to be able to achieve gold?  
 
You can find our 'Key for Behaviour, Effort and Attitude to Learning Over Time' on our website, if you would 
like to refer to it. (Go to:  School Information - Policies and Documents - Behaviour Policy (Appendix 6) Your 
child's current attendance is also recorded on their letter.  
Please reflect if that percentage has dropped below 96% as we would already consider anything below that to 
be a cause for concern. 

On Wednesday the children and staff took part in our annual Race for Life. The 

school came together to raise money for Cancer Research by running as many 

laps as they could around the field. The event was enjoyed by everyone. Thank 

you to all the parents/carers who came to support and share this special occasion 

with us. 

Please raise as much money as you can. 1 in 3 people are affected by cancer. Cancer 

Research depends on events such as this so they can continue their amazing work on 

fighting cancer. 

Thank you for your support! 



This week’s excellent work comes from 

Tianna - Year 4. 

Year 4 had a visit from West Midlands Fire Service on Tuesday The 

programme they delivered concentrated on fire and road safety. 

The children watched a short film showing how quickly fire spreads, and 

then they learned about: 

Smoke detectors 

Escape plans 

Emergency calls 

Fire hazards 

Stop, drop and roll 

Pedestrian safety 

In-car safety 

On Thursday afternoon, some children from KS2 took 

part in an archery event held at John Henry Newman 

College.   

They competed against other local schools and showed 

excellent sportsmanship and teamwork.   

Well done to all of the children. 



Dear Parents and Guardians,      

During Halloween and Bonfire Night we want people to have fun and enjoy themselves but to do so in a 
safe manner and within the law. Please find below some advice and safety reminders.  

Halloween                                     

 If children are going out unaccompanied ensure they wear reflective clothing and carry a torch 

 Make sure young children are always accompanied by an adult 

 Don’t go into strangers houses 

 Respect people who don’t open their door or display a ‘no trick or treaters’ sign 

 Make sure tricks do not damage anyone’s property 

 Have fun and enjoy yourself 

Bonfire Night     

 Only buy fireworks from a legitimate retailer. 

 Check the fireworks you buy are suitable for the size of garden and conform to British Standard  

(BS 7114). 

 Always store fireworks in a metal box, kept closed between use - never put fireworks in your pocket! 

 Never hold a lit firework. 

 Always wear gloves when holding a sparkler. 

 Don’t set off fireworks in the street or busy places - you could seriously hurt yourself or somebody    
else.  

 

Yours faithfully 

Your Local Solihull Policing Team                                       

If you would like to download a copy of this card please use 
this link  

 https://www.west-midlands.police.uk/_flysystem/public-sync/inline-files/57939C%
20halloween%20card_Layout%201_4.pdf  

https://www.west-midlands.police.uk/_flysystem/public-sync/inline-files/57939C%20halloween%20card_Layout%201_4.pdf
https://www.west-midlands.police.uk/_flysystem/public-sync/inline-files/57939C%20halloween%20card_Layout%201_4.pdf


Our fabulous tweets continue!!! Have a look at some of our most recent 
tweets! Please don’t forget to join our tweeting community by tweeting 
us @SJBsolihull 



Thirtieth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

Merciful God, you know us through and through, and you forgive us when we have done wrong. Help us to know 
when we have made a mistake and to come to you with them in prayer each day 

 

In this Sunday’s gospel, Jesus tells us a story about a Pharisee and a Tax Collector which teaches us how to pray and 
have a good heart. 

 

The Pharisee went to the temple to pray, feeling full of pride. He thought that he was brilliant, that he'd done 
everything right and that God must love him very much. 

 

Then a tax collector came to pray. He was feeling humble and ashamed. He knew he had done wrong and he asked 
God for forgiveness. 

Jesus wanted the Pharisees (religious leaders) and us, to understand that the things we say when we pray are not 
as important as what is in our hearts, what we're thinking and feeling deep down. 

The Pharisees thought that the way to enter God’s kingdom was by keeping a lot of rules and making new rules. 
They thought that people who didn’t keep their rules were bad and unacceptable to God. 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

The two men behaved very differently in the temple that day. The Pharisee was proud and thought he was better 
than other people. The tax collector knew that he was no better than anyone else and that only God could give him 

the forgiveness and mercy he needed. 

 

The Pharisee judged the tax collector. He thought that the tax collector wasn't as good as he was. But we are all 
equal in the eyes of God, who loves us all. 

 

No matter who we are, where we come from, the colour of our skin, whether we are rich or poor, tall or short, we 
are special in God’s eyes. God loves us all very much. 

 

This week try not to judge others just because they are different to you. Try to treat all people you meet with 
kindness and respect. 

 

All-powerful God, help us to know when we are being proud or when we have forgotten to be forgiving towards 
others. Help us to do what is pleasing to you. Amen. 

Headteacher: Mr.I.Gallagher 

Arran Way, Smiths Wood, Birmingham B36 0QE 

Telephone: 0121 770 1892 Fax: 0121 779 7177 

Email: office@sjb.solihull.sch.uk 

www.sjb.solihull.sch.uk  

  

I. Gallagher 

Mr I. Gallagher 

Headteacher 

Wishing you all a safe and happy half term.  


